
WEST GROVE BOROUGH COUNCIL –Meeting Notes 
 

August 1, 2018 

________________________________________________________________________ 

 

The Regular Meeting of the West Grove Borough Council was held on 

Wednesday August 1, 2018 in the West Grove Municipal Building located at 117 

Rosehill Avenue.  The President, Mark Johnson called the meeting to order at 7:31 p.m. 

 

ROLL CALL: Mr. Mark Johnson 

Mr. Christopher Freese 

   Mayor Stephen Black 

   Mr. Brinis Miller 

   Mr. Michael Ranieri  

   Mr. Bill Temme 

   Mr. Clyde Jacobs 

   Mr. Gregory McCummings, Secretary 

 

Executive Session 

Prior to the start of the meeting President Johnson announced that Council met prior to 

the meeting in an Executive Session to discuss personnel matters. 

 

MINUTES: 

July 2, 2018:  Mr. Ranieri moved and Mr. Temme seconded to approve the minutes of 

the July 2, 2018 Borough Council. 

       Motion Passed  

 

FINANCIAL REPORT: 
Mr. Freese moved and Mr. Temme seconded to approve the July Financial Report. 

       Motion Passed 

 

TRANSFERS: 

Mr. Temme moved and Mr. Miller seconded to approve the August Transfers. 

     Motion Passed 

 

BILLS: 
Mr. Miller moved and Mr. Ranieri seconded to approve the July bills.     

       Motion Passed  

 

VISITORS: 

Mrs. Linda Ingenthron provided an update on the 125
th

 anniversary for the Borough.  At 

this time it’s proving difficult to try to get a passenger train on the tracks to move folks 

back and forth between West Grove and Avondale which was the original thought.  

 

Mr. Dan O’Connell voiced his concerns over the proposed rate adjustment for water.  A 

discussion was held regarding what options the Borough may or may not have regarding 

the water system.  Council agreed to look into the matter. 




